
715 

Social Security Administration § 408.820 

country to which the Treasury Depart-
ment restricts payments under 31 
U.S.C. 3329. 

(b) Resumption of payments. If benefits 
are otherwise payable, they will be re-
sumed effective with the first day of 
the first month in which you are not 
residing in a Treasury-restricted coun-
try. 

TERMINATION 

§ 408.814 Can you request termination 
of your SVB entitlement? 

You, your legal guardian, or your 
representative payee, may voluntarily 
terminate your SVB entitlement by fil-
ing a written request for termination. 
If your representative payee requests 
termination, it must be shown that no 
hardship would result to you if the re-
quest is processed. When a termination 
request is filed, your SVB entitlement 
ends effective with the month fol-
lowing the month you file your request 
with us unless you specify some other 
month. However, we will not terminate 
your entitlement for any month for 
which payment has been or will be 
made unless you repay (or there is an 
assurance you will repay) any amounts 
paid for those months. When we proc-
ess a voluntary request for termination 
of your SVB entitlement, we will send 
you a notice of our determination in 
accordance with § 408.1005. Once termi-
nated, your entitlement can be reestab-
lished only if you file a new applica-
tion, except as provided by § 408.1009. 

§ 408.816 When does SVB entitlement 
end due to death? 

Your SVB entitlement ends with the 
month in which you die. Payments are 
terminated effective with the month 
after the month of death. 

§ 408.818 When does SVB entitlement 
terminate if your benefit payments 
have been in suspense for 12 con-
secutive months? 

We will terminate your SVB entitle-
ment following 12 consecutive months 
of benefit suspension for any reason be-
ginning with the first month you were 
no longer entitled to SVB. We will 
count the 12-month suspension period 
from the start of the first month that 
you are no longer entitled to SVB (see 
§ 408.802(a)). This termination is effec-

tive with the first day of the 13th 
month after the suspension began. 

§ 408.820 Will we send you a notice of 
intended action affecting your SVB 
payment status? 

(a) Advance written notice requirement. 
Before we suspend, reduce (see subpart 
E of this part), or terminate your SVB 
payments, we will send you a written 
notice explaining our intention to do 
so, except where we have factual infor-
mation confirming your death, e.g., as 
specified in § 404.704(b) of this chapter, 
or a report by a surviving spouse, a 
legal guardian, a parent or other close 
relative, or a landlord. 

(b) Continuation of payment pending 
an appeal. The written notice of our in-
tent to suspend, reduce, or terminate 
payments will give you 60 days after 
the date you receive the notice to re-
quest the appropriate appellate review. 
If your benefit payments are reduced or 
suspended and you file an appeal with-
in 10 days after you receive the notice, 
payments will be continued or rein-
stated at the previously established 
payment level (subject to the effects of 
intervening events on the payment 
which are not appealed within 10 days 
of receipt of a required advance notice 
or which do not require advance notice, 
e.g., an increase in the benefit amount) 
until a decision on your initial appeal 
is issued, unless you specifically waive 
in writing your right to continuation 
of payment at the previously estab-
lished level in accordance with para-
graph (c) of this section. Where the re-
quest for the appropriate appellate re-
view is filed more than 10 days after 
the notice is received but within the 60- 
day period specified in § 408.1009 of this 
part, you have no right to continuation 
or reinstatement of payment at the 
previously established level unless you 
establish good cause under the criteria 
specified in § 408.1011 of this part for 
failure to appeal within 10 days after 
receipt of the notice. For purposes of 
this paragraph, we will presume you re-
ceived our notice of intent to suspend, 
reduce, or terminate payments 5 days 
after the date on the face of the notice, 
unless there is a reasonable showing to 
the contrary. 

(c) Waiver of right to continued pay-
ment. In order to avoid the possibility 
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